
 
 

 

Colden Environmental Board Meeting 

February 1, 2022 

 

EB Members 

Present: 

  

Linda Antowiak (Assistant), Craig Bouquin (Chairperson),  

Ellen Eigenbrod, Deborah Jusiak, and Deborah Pasco 

 

 

  
 

Also Present:     Walt Kammer (Chairman of the Town of Colden Planning Board), 

and High Point of Erie County, LLC, 

 

Chairperson Craig Bouquin called the February 1, 2022 Environmental Board Meeting to 

order at 7:03 PM in the courtroom at the Colden Town Hall.  The meeting was also 

hosted via GoToMeeting. 

 

I. High Point of Erie County, LLC; Timothy Bunn co-owner – Change of Use (CoU) 

 

The Environmental Board Members reviewed the Change of Use (CoU) with Timothy 

Bunn. 

 

II. There weren’t any changes made to the Change of Use (CoU) Assessment form 

when reviewed by the Environmental Board Members:  

Walt did review question three on page one with the Environmental Board from the 
Planning Board perspective.  The wording of the acreage disturbed isn’t applicable from 
a tree farm perspective.  The disturbed and clearing of the acreage isn’t a concern for 
planting and removing trees.  Walt consulted the Town of Colden Engineer for 
clarification regarding the DEC definition in reference to the storm water protection plan 
and it’s also not a concern for a tree farm.   
 
Assessment Form Part 2- Identification of Potential Project Impacts 
 

The Environmental Board Members determined that the project will result in no 

significant adverse impacts on the environment, and therefore, an environmental impact 

statement need not be prepared.  Accordingly, this negative declaration is issued.   

 

 

Craig motioned to adjourn at 7:20 PM, and the motion was approved. 

 

 

 

Submitted by:  Crystal Barrett 


